  Stony Point Fire District

Board of Fire Commissioners

Regular Meeting
July 30, 2020
Chairman Commissioner George Thamsen called the meeting to order at 7:30pm
The salute to the flag was led by Commissioner Robert Sullivan.
Board members present:
Commissioner Chairman George Thamsen
Commissioner Deputy Chairman Chris Huslinger

Commissioner Robert Sullivan
Commissioner Fred Hardin

Commissioner Kevin Huslinger
Secretary Douglas Mann

Attorney Scott Dow

Other individuals present:
Kevin Armstrong Asst Chief SPFD

Charles Larkin President Wayne Hose Co.
Public Comment; No individuals present

Minutes of previous meetings Copies of minutes of the meeting held on June 25,2020 were provided to all board members present for tonight’s meeting:

Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned to accept the minutes of the meeting of June 25, 2020. Commissioner Robert Sullivan seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

Correspondence read: 
Montefiore/Nyack EAP   


Quarterly Report 4/1/20-6/30/20


Peer to Peer Support and self-Help Service


Supervisory Tips Celebrating Diversity in the Workplace


The Importance of Understanding Your Values


Understanding Microaggressions

Rockland County Fire Coordinator 


COVID -19 Antibody testing

Pinsky Law


Publication   Fire Department Law & Management

Algonquin Gas Transmission, LLC


Tier 2 Online submission report

Orange & Rockland 


Transmission & Distribution Maintenance

Kornfeld, Rew, Newman & Simeone


Upcoming 2020 budget process correspondence

James Odell


Review of 2019 LOSAP points

Hazardous Materials Report Form


Walgreens Co.

Rockland Family Medical Care


COVID-19 antibody test cost

The Hartford Steam Boiler Inspection report and insurance Company


Report of inspection 25 N liberty Dr


Report of 1999 Central Highway

Town of Stony Point Planning Board


Sainsbury C Store

GRS Group Environmental Professional 


Info for 40 Washburns Lane

Vouchers: (listed on last page of these minutes) 

Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned that all vouchers presented at tonight’s meeting be paid if found correct upon audit. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

Chiefs Report:
Asst Chief Kevin Armstrong reported that the tires for 18 18-1 chief’s vehicle are on back order.

Asst Chief Kevin Armstrong reported progress on information on the air compressor.

Asst Chief requested to purchase benches that will be used in the workout room at station #2. Commissioner Chris Huslinger motioned to approve the purchase of the benches. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.
Asst Chief Kevin Armstrong requested to purchase the pagers asper the 2020 chiefs’ budget. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motion to purchase the pagers as requested per the 2020 Chiefs budget. Commissioner Robert Sullivan seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

Asst Chief Kevin Armstrong asked to purchase replacement batteries for the pagers. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned to purchase the replacement pager batteries. Commissioner Robert Sullivan seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

Asst Chief Kevin Armstrong reported that Firefighters Robert Fogarty and Dylan Raymond have passed the FFI test.

Asst Chief Kevin Armstrong asked about purchasing the dive team items from the 2020 chiefs’ budget. Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to make the necessary purchases as per the 2020 chiefs’ budget. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously

Asst Chief Kevin Armstrong requested to purchase some of the items listed in his 2021 budget such as the mannequin and some other dive team items. Commissioner Chris Huslinger motion to purchase the items listed in quote received from American Diving Supply. Motion was seconded by Commissioner Kevin Huslinger. Motion was passed as all were in favor.
18 Rescue is still out of service. Currently at the PL Custom’s for repairs. Commissioner George Thamsen explained what is currently being corrected. The repair of the awning along with some other items A motion was made by Commissioner Fred Hardin and seconded by Commissioner Robert Sullivan to replace the mother board and to relocate all of the valve stems on the tires. Motion was passed unanimously.
Captains Report:

The BIV on the 18-1500 failed currently at MES for repair. Estimated repair is several weeks.
18-1000 at RUSCON for yearly PM.
Zodiac is at Penny Bridge for annual PM

Will be starting tower training in the near future will be doing the classes on Tuesday and Thursday evenings.

Spoke about the compartments being redone on 18-1000 by Val Tek will obtain prices and come back to the next board meeting.

Requested to have the annual PM of the Hurst XRT hydraulic System drain and refill and Test. State Line Fire & Safety $1566.47 Commissioner Chris Huslinger motioned to have the Annual Pm taken care of Commissioner Robert Sullivan seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.
Captain requested to extend the blue line into the 18-1500 bay. into building. Board stated to extend the line.

Presidents Report:

Wayne Hose Co President Charles provided copies of the president’s report to all board members

New members:

Members who have resigned:

Members dropped from the rolls: 

Members on medical Melanie Peri, Fred Hardin

Suspended members:

Members on leave:

Kenneth Hoyt military leave July 2019-July 2023

Requests/upcoming events:

1. 2020 memorial service will be held on September 12, 2020 @18-100 Service Starts @ 11:00am and will be followed by a BBQ also at 18-100.

2. 1st reading for 2 prospective members was performed @ the July Company meeting. Both candidates have met with the Line Officers and the Board of Directors and will be brought up for election at the August meeting.

3. Front door @18-101 is still not working properly.

4. Door into the garage @18-101 is cracked by the door knob and will not close properly.
President Charles Larkin thanked the Board of Fire Commissioners for the uniform reimbursement monies,
The electric sign at 18-100 still talking with the company.
The board discussed with the president if they are still conducting arson investigation on all new applicants President Charles Larkin will take care of this matter with all applicants.

Treasurer Report:

Copies of the treasurer’s report were handed out to all board members. The report was for the period of June 26, 2020 to July30, 2020. The report showed a total beginning balance & receipts of $1,176315.06 Total disbursements of $62,614.28 leaving a closing balance of $1,113,800.28

Secretary Douglas Mann reviewed that remainder of the treasurers’ report. 
Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to accept the report of the treasurer. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

Attorneys Report:

Attorney Scott Dow discussed the current thyssenkrupp service contract 5-year contract that comes up for renewal in 2021.he will be working up a letter to send to thyssenkrupp explain what work was not done during this current contract.
Attorney Scott Dow informed the board that background check was dome on Seagrave, KME & Pierce and all are solvent companies.
Committees:

Chairman George Thamsen explained what is the current status of the storage building.

The plans will be going before the architectural review Beard. Once it is approved it will be returned to the planning board for approval

 For a public hearing at the next planning board meeting on August 27, 2020.

Chairman George Thamsen would like to hold a workshop meeting on August 13, 2020 to discuss all of the items that board wants to put into the storage building. Would like to start the meeting at 7:00pm. Attorney Scott Dow will make the media notifications.

Physicals: secretary Douglas Mann read letter received from Rockland Family Medical Care concerning the COVID-19 Antibody testing the cist would be $55.00. Commissioner George Thamsen motioned to accept the request of $55.00 for the test Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously. This is only if the member wants to have the test completed.
Secretary Douglas Mann read the letter received from Jam Odell about his service award point total for 2019 secretary Douglas Mann explained that he was not given the 5 points for holding the position of fire police officer in 2019. The point total was 46 with the additional 5 points his total is 51 points for 2019. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned to award the additional points to Jim Odell for 2019 Commissioner Robert Sullivan seconded the motion. The motion was passed with 4 commissioners voting “YES” and 1 Commissioner voting” NO”.

Commissioner Robert Sullivan spoke about the process with the grant writer and the information that is needed to purchasing a new air compressor.

ID Cards currently working with CCI on getting the information.
The board discussed the removing of the red maple tree in the front of 18-100. Motion to have the tree removed was made by Commissioner Chris Huslinger and seconded by Commissioner Robert Sullivan, Motion was passed unanimously Commissioner Chris Huslinger will contact Cedar Pond to do the work.
Commissioner Chris Huslinger discussed to form a committee to begin the process of replacing 18-Tower. Chairman George Thamsen asked if Commissioners Chris Huslinger and Commissioner Robert Sullivan will meet with the officers and discuss to see what the officers are looking to do in replacing 18-Tower. Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to form the committee to oversee the replacing of 18-Tower. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

Chairman George Thamsen remaindered all board members of the upcoming drill on personal protective equipment scheduled for August 1, 2020 this is a fire district sponsored drill. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned that the fire district to pay for refreshments after the drill. Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.
Being no further business to come before the board Commissioner Robert Sullivan                              

motioned for adjournment. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion.  Meeting was adjourned at 9:14pm

Respectfully submitted

Douglas C. Mann

Secretary

	Vouchers July 30, 2020
	

	Auto Pro LLC
	$708.70

	Atzl Nasher Zigler
	$2,242.50

	
	$241.15

	AAA Emergency Supply Co., Inc.
	$260.00

	Blue Water Divers
	$2,214.00

	
	$240.00

	Carlo Minuto Carting Co.
	$132.00

	
	$84.00

	Denise Cleaning Service
	$1,400.00

	
	

	Galls, LLC
	$152.91

	Goosetown Communications
	$5,464.88

	
	$67.50

	The Hartford Steam Boiler Insp & Insurance Co
	$105.00

	
	$105.00

	Hi-Tech Fire & Safety, Inc
	$407.12

	Lift Systems Industries
	$4,000.00

	Northeast Public Safety Divers
	$3,900.00

	Orkin Pest Control
	$70.00

	
	$45.00

	Orange & Rockland 
	$1,115.07

	
	$80.34

	
	$604.75

	
	

	Panco Petroleum
	$210.21

	Pepsi Cola
	$365.75

	
	$187.00

	John Perkins Architect
	$4,948.90

	Rockland Family Medical Care
	$2,510.00

	
	$1,510.00

	
	

	Town of Stony Point
	$685.97

	Brian Sullivan
	$88.16

	SUEZ New York
	$33,831.40

	
	$436.15

	
	$26.28

	Touch of Green of Rockland Inc.
	$635.00

	
	

	
	

	VERIZON   786-5870
	368.52

	                942-0844
	$502.50

	
	

	Verizon wireless
	$667.06

	VESO Life
	$910.42

	
	

	Zugibe Hardware
	$90.07

	
	

	
	

	Total
	$65,706.96


